MULTIPLICATION

Dear Parent,


An essential skill for virtually all of our math units the remainder of the year is mastery of the basic multiplication facts.  Without the ability to immediately recall all the basic multiplication facts, students will be faced with frustrating struggles when it comes to doing more complex multiplication, division, and fraction procedures, as well as staying focused on solving multi-step word problems.


I do allow the children to use multiplication tables when learning and executing more complex operations in order to reduce frustration.  However, even with this tool, students are more prone to errors and the work takes considerably longer.  This can cause them to lose track of where they are in complex operations and focus less on the process, resulting in frequent mistakes.  


We practice daily through a research based routine called Rocket Math.  Flash cards and other practice tools are available in class for students to use, but home practice is what will make the difference.

Practicing for sessions much longer than 5 minutes at a time will not have a great impact.  Instead, it is the consistency of repetitions every day of the week that will have the greatest impact on building memory.  A few minutes of practice several times every day will have a much greater impact than three one half hour sessions each week.  Results may not be quickly realized, so please be patient and persevere through the weeks and months it may take. Please make a commitment to practice every day with your child so that she/he can become a confident mathematician.

Thank you,

Mr. Balke
